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Findings of Misconduct by an Assistant United States Attorney for Sexually Inappropriate Comments to Multiple 

Individuals, Inappropriate Touching of an Intern’s Breast, and Lack of Candor to the OIG

The Department of Justice (DOJ) Office of the Inspector General (OIG) initiated this investigation upon the receipt of 

information from the Executive Office for United States Attorneys (EOUSA) alleging that an Assistant United States 

Attorney (AUSA) may have physically and verbally sexually harassed an Intern in the United States Attorney’s Office 

(USAO), including deliberately running his arm across the Intern’s breast without her consent.   

During the course of the investigation, the OIG found indications that the AUSA also made sexually suggestive 

comments to three other individuals, including another AUSA, a Federal Bureau of Investigation (FBI) Forensic Analyst, 

and a U.S. Postal Inspection Service (USPIS) Postal Inspector.  In addition, the OIG found indications that the AUSA lacked 

candor during an OIG interview.

The OIG investigation substantiated the allegations that the AUSA engaged in sexually harassing conduct by making 

sexually inappropriate comments to the USAO Intern, the AUSA, the FBI Forensic Analyst, and the USPIS Postal 

Inspector, all in violation of federal regulations regarding sexual harassment and employee conduct, as well as in 

violation of DOJ policy prohibiting sexual harassment in the workplace.  The OIG further concluded that the AUSA 

inappropriately touched the Intern’s breast, in violation of state law.  The OIG further found that the AUSA lacked candor 

in his OIG interview, in violation of DOJ policy.  

Federal and state criminal prosecution of the AUSA was declined.  

The OIG has completed its investigation and is providing this report to the EOUSA and DOJ’s Office of Professional 

Responsibility for appropriate action.  

Unless otherwise noted, the OIG applies the preponderance of the evidence standard in determining whether 

Department of Justice personnel have committed misconduct.
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